
The School Council  

Date : 9th February 2018 

Council members present:- Ruby, Kimberley, Ethan, Olivia, Daniel, Harvey-Jay, Emily, Ollie, Brooke 

Apologies : Alicia 

Agenda : 

1. Ruby will read the minutes of the last meeting – Harvey-Jay will sign them as a true record. 
2. Any matters arising? 
3. Look at chart for healthy choices – any suggestions? 
4. Let’s write a letter to parents … 
5. Let’s write some captions for the healthy choices display – BEST HANDWRITING!!!!! 
6. AOB 

Minutes  

1. The minutes were accepted as a true record.  

2. Mrs Mills has spoken to the ladies in the kitchen – the disappointing party food was largely due to the 
fcat that some of the food was not delivere in time. Mrs Mills has promised the council that she will ensure 
that the problem is not repeated.  

3.  We looked at Mrs Mills’ draft healthy choices chart which we are hoping to start after the half term 
break. We stressed that we didn’t want to ‘police’ lunch boxes and upset children – we’d like to encourage 
children to make healthy choices and praise and reward them when they do the right thing. Olivia said that 
some packed lunch children said that it would be unfair if they had to have ‘all healthy’ stuff, when the hot 
dinner children have puddings like sponge and custard. We said that it was important to let these children 
know that it was ok for them to have a treat as their pudding as long as they eat their healthier savoury 
food first.  

4. The council helped Mrs Mills to draft a letter to parents and children about healthy lunch boxes.  

5. We discussed the Healthy Choices display board in the hall. Councillors wrote captions for this display.  

6. Mrs Mills closed the meeting with a prayer.   

 


